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July 2017 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
As an ‘Outstanding’ school our aim is to prepare your child for exam success and the world of work.  Uniform is an important 
aspect that endorses our high expectations.  The new entrance is on Browning Road.  Please ensure that your child 
arrives to school before 8.20 am on a regular school day and is in full school uniform with a good sized bag big 
enough to carry their books, diary and equipment.  Students should bring a clear bottle of unflavoured still water – we 

will not provide cups for water during lessons because we want our students to be self sufficient.  Furthermore to protect 
your child and our premises we do not permit chewing gum on the school grounds and will serve students with a one hour 
after school detention and behaviour points if they bring chewing gum into school.   

 

Acceptable Items 

 
Students who wish to wear a shalwar kameez or abiya/jilbab can do so but must wear a school jumper or cardigan with 
it which displays the school logo.  For health and safety reasons we do stress that the abiya/jilbab must be ankle length 

and no longer.  Plain black ankle books with low heels and soles can also be worn but they must not have patterns, fur or 
other designs.  Students not in appropriate shoes will be given behaviour points and made to wear school provided plimsolls 
for the day.  If your daughter wishes to wear a head scarf it must not be packed high.  Furthermore students who choose 
to wear head scarves must wear the appropriate striped school head scarf which has a white stripe for years 7, 8 and 9 
and a red stripe for years 10 and 11.  Students must not wear any sports tops of any kind; coats are the only items permitted 
which can be worn to and from school.  Year 10 and 11 students must also wear a plain maroon tie.   
 
Leaving rubbish/mess in the dining hall will lead to a week being banned from the Dining Hall and picking up food from the 
external serving hatches.  Disrespecting lunchtime staff at school will result in behaviour points or stamps in diaries and 
may lead to students being in the late queue for lunch and denied access to the Break café.   
 

Unacceptable Items  

 
Yours faithfully 
 
Mr Ian Wilson 
Headteacher 
 


